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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council members Paul Freeman, Steve Kahre, John Sanders and Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe. Also present was attorney Krista Lockyear and Superintendent Jeff Goerges. 
Sanders made a motion, seconded by Freeman to accept the minutes from last month. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve the accounts payable claims. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER’S REPORT:

Mallory Lowe: We are now 36% through the year, but we are still overspending a bit on maintenance supplies and equipment.  We need to watch our spending.  Jeff's 90 day probationary period ended on April 20th.  

In the Utility Department:  I've had 4 homes sell and one renter change out this month.  

I am continuing to track our sewer system inflow and outflow data.  Right now we are sitting at only 4% I & I.    We are averaging 2.4 million gallons of outflow a month.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. 4H Center Playground donation

Stobbs advised that he recommends we make the donation to the playground.  The Civitan club runs the playground and Rob Miller, the president of Old National Bank asked for the donation.  Kahre made a motion, seconded by Sanders to make a $1,000 donation to the playground.  

2. Possible shop barn extension quotes

Kahre advised that DC metal had the best quote for a 40X30 barn extension.  With same truss layout, insulation and 29 guage metal the bid was $19k including the floor.  If we go with 26 gauge metal the bid was $20604.  Refacing the entire shop front would be $2300.  Snow guard on the gutters would be $842.  Council decided to wait until this fall to revisit this project to see where our budget is standing by the end of the year.

3. Diamond 5 property-sewer availability & annexation

Jeff Goerges mentioned he hadn’t heard back from Jim Biggerstaff.  Kahre mentioned that they have spoken to Jim and awaiting for them to decide what they want to do.  Kahre stated if Biggerstaff decides to move ahead we will pick an engineering firm.  

NEW BUSINESS:

1. GIS Mapping for sewer system
Jeff had spoken with Jim Biggerstaff previously on a possible free software program from Indiana University where we can track our sewer system on a computerized mapping system.  Jeff will get Jim to learn more about it and see if we can get that going.

2. Sewer rate study-quote from Umbaugh
Kahre mentioned that he thought $5500 for a rate study was just too much and that we don’t need it.  Mallory mentioned that she can gather all the numbers for the council to review to see where we stand.
3. Storm water drainage pipe along BNH
Kahre advised there is a 42” culvert by 420’ long that was installed almost 30 years ago that is now caving in.

Allen Relleke gave us a bid of $26,060 to replace the 420’, haul off debris, bring in top soil, bring in stone, tap into cross drains, seed and mat areas.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Sanders to accept Allen Relleke’s bid excluding the truckloads of top soil for total of $24,810.

4. Driveway culvert ordinance update
Mallory explained that the current driveway culvert ordinance we have is not very clear and does not include replacement.  Kahre stated that he would like to review this ordinance and update it.  Council will review.

5. Preventative Maintenance Program
Jeff and Mallory discussed the fact that we have many other pressing issues that need to be addressed right now and put off the septic tank pumping but continue the smoke testing.  Freeman stated the smoke testing is the best way to locate any infiltration.  Freeman advised that the smoke testing needs to be done when its dry.  Mallory will gather the list from the first year.  

6. Construction Standards
Mallory mentioned this was recommended to us by one of the engineering firms.  Council will review.

Superintendent’s Report 
Jeff Goerges advised that they have quotes from Gallen Farney to repair roadways on BNH for $4650 and Darmstadt Road for $9040.  Kahre made a motion seconded by Freeman to accept Gallen Farney’s quote for these repairs.

Jeff has 29 pumps left of the 45 pumps we bought at the beginning of the year.  He mentioned they are still working the tractor and bushhog so they can mow the roads very soon, the counter weights were a problem but should be repaired tomorrow.

Board member’s comments 

Freeman mentioned that Jeff and Brad have been dealt an awful lot of issues these past few months and he wanted to compliment them on the way they have handled everything, they have done very well.

Sanders had no comments.

Attorney’s comments 

Kahre asked Krista if she looked into the drainage responsibilities of the county engineers department as it pertains to Darmstadt.  Kahre asked if it included erosion, Krista noted that erosion is not covered by county.

Kahre mentioned the drainage issue on Tibarand.  Krista noted that was a private issue between homeowners.

Krista stated that she has come up with some proposed fines on the rodent ordinance.  If the council approves of this proposal she will let Mallory know so she can add it to our agenda.

Resident’s comments 

Mark Stocker from Martin Road noticed that there are cat tails and very high weeds in the ditches of Martin road and Boonville-New Harmony road.  Mark Stocker mentioned that he thinks it may be eroding a bit.  Kahre stated that we do not take care of weeds in the ditch only drainage.  

Carol Schlumpf mentioned the stop sign on Inglefield and Warner needs to be replaced.  Carol asked if the council has decided on any property for the proposed sewer treatment plant.

Carol Schlumpf asked if there was any changes to the postmaster.  Stobbs replied the postmaster Bryan is still there and doesn’t plan to leave.

Carol mentioned that the ditch at Inglefield and Darmstadt road has filled in.

Carol asked about Mattingly’s new subdivision and if we had any control over what type of homes will be built.  Kahre advised that we do not have any say over what types of homes are being built only that they must be on a one acre minimum lot.  Carol mentioned that the council had decided years ago that no new neighborhoods could be built until Shadow Bluff was complete.  Stobbs stated that Shadow Bluff was complete.  Lowe corrected that we currently have one home being built in Shadow Bluff and 3 more lots to go.
A resident asked how much the proposed sewer treatment plant would cost.  Kahre replied that we are still in the very first stage of looking into our own plant and we do not have any numbers yet and may not for a few more years.

The meeting adjourned at 9:03pm
Attest:

Mallory Lowe
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